1500 ON YOUR DIAL

5,000 WATTS

August 6, 1973

Mr. Carl W. Dabelstein 3300 North 56th Street Lincoln, Nebr. 68507

Dear Carl:

Sorry you had to write twice. We have been, and still are, in a renovation process, and so some things have gone by the board.

Yes, your report is exactly correct as to what you heard and when. We are a daytime station but were on the air for our audio proof of performance, hence all the tones of varying frequencies. Our Sta-Level and Peak Limiter for that test, so our signal was not all it might have been. Our strongest signal is toward the southwest.

Your report was of special interest to me since I grew up in Nebraska at Newman Grove, about thirthy miles southwest of Norfolk. Please accept back your dime and stamp as something of an "atonement" for my delay. Your first report is also returned for your records. It would be nice if we could meet sometime.

Respectfully,

Caryl D. Flood, Chief Engineer